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June S. Williams
Chairman
JOHN BEL EDWARDS
Governor

Executive Board on Aging

MINUTES OF THE LA EXECUTIVE BOARD ON AGING (LEBA) MEETING

GOVERNOR’S OFFICE OF ELDERLY AFFAIRS

525 Florida St., 4th Floor-Room 427, 1:00 PM Baton Rouge, LA  

Apr. 21, 2016

CALL TO ORDER

The regularly scheduled Quarterly Meeting of the Louisiana Executive Board on Aging (LEBA) was called to order at 1:00 PM by June Williams, LEBA Chairman, with Marilyn Randolph serving as Secretary, at the Governor’s Office of Elderly Affairs, 525 Florida 4th Floor Room 427 Baton Rouge LA  70801. 
Invocation: Silent Prayer
Pledge of Allegiance: Willie Lewis

ROLL CALL

MEMBERS PRESENT



MEMBERS ABSENT
Huey Beverly


                                           Joseph Donchess
Willie Lewis





Ethyl Tabor





Donald Mallet





Blanche Wilks
Noah Aguillard






June Williams





Ann Keene

Terry Courville





5 VACANCIES – Governor, PSC#1; Governor, PSC#3; Governor, PSC#4, Governor, PSC#5, House, PSC#3
GUEST:  No guest present
GOEA STAFF:  

Karen Ryder, GOEA Deputy Assistant Director; Marilyn Randolph/Secretary, Jessica Ross 
 HANDOUT 1
JUNE WILLIAMS, LEBA CHAIRMAN

LEBA Chairman June Williams declared a quorum was present with (7) members in attendance.    To approve the Aug.6, 2015 minutes as written.  Motion:  Ann Keene; 2nd   Donald Mallet- Motion carried.  Chairman Williams asked for each board member and each attendee to introduce themselves.  

Chairman Williams introduced and welcomed new LEBA member Terry Courville.  Mr. Courville is the current State President of Vietnam Veterans and is a board member for the council on aging.
Ms. Williams stated that there are 4 Governor Appointments and 1 House Appointment to fill and encouraged members to submit appropriate parties to be placed on the board. Mrs. Williams called for a closed Executive Session to discuss the character of the Executive Director for GOEA.  Motion:  Ann Keene; 2nd Noah Aguillard.  A motion was moved to terminate the special session. Motion: Ann Keene; 2nd Noah Aguillard- Motion carried.   Ms. Williams moved to open regular session.  Motion Carried.  Terry Courville moved that the board recommended that Karen Ryder as the Executive Director of GOEA.   Motion carried.   Ms. Williams stated that the board will send a letter to the Governor recommending Mrs. Ryder on April 26, 2016.  There will be a LEBA training on Tuesday, July 26, 2016 immediately following the quarterly meeting scheduled at 10:00.  
KAREN RYDER, ASSISTANT EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Karen Ryder stated that once the board is filled, they will vote on new members and the Governor will appoint a new chairman.  She also stated that GOEA had to pull North Delta’s AAA’s and that there was a public hearing on that matter.  As of April 21, 2016, they are up to date.  Mrs. Ryder went over the handout that was given and explained that in the Fiscal Year 2017 there will be a 16% cut to Senior Centers.  Mrs. Ryder encouraged members and the councils to talk to their legislators and their Senators to put the money back to the Senior Centers.
NEXT MEETING

LEBA’s second meeting for 2016 is scheduled for July 26, 2016 at the Governor’s Office of Elderly Affairs, 10:00 AM, 525 Florida, 4th Floor Room 427 Baton Rouge, LA  70801.

ADJOURN

Ann Keene:  Motion to Adjourn, 2nd Donald Mallet
Meeting Adjourned:  1:40 PM

Prepared by Marilyn Randolph, GOEA Administrative Coordinator 4/Secretary

Handouts:
(1)
LEBA Sign In Sheet, April 21, 2016


(2)
LA Executive Board on Aging Member Listing Revised March 1, 2016


(3)
LA Executive Board on Aging Agenda for Thursday, April 21, 2016


(4)
Approved Minutes of the August 6, 2015 LA Executive Board on Aging Quarterly Meeting



(5)
Office of Elderly Affairs FY ’17 Recommended Budget
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